
MANASOTA SOCCER REFEREES ASSOCIATION (MSRA)  

Welcome to our group, here are some things you need to know as a referee with MSRA.  

Our association serves 4 counties: Charlotte, Sarasota, Manatee, and Desoto. There are 27 high  

schools and 76 schools, including middle schools. You will be required to referee middle school  

games as well as high school.   

FHSAA requirements will include the items below. You will receive notification of these  

requirements as they become due from either our assignor Carlos Martes or Arbiter.  

1) Jessica Lundsford badge: this badge allows you entrance to school   

property  

2) Registration with the FHSAA (Florida High School Athletic Association)  

3) FHSAA exam not the National Exam  

Requirements for MSRA:   

1) W-9: please fill out the form and return it to my e-mail address msrafltres@gmail.com 

We pay by direct deposit so you will need to send me a cancelled check with both the  

routing and account numbers. If you do not feel comfortable sending this via e-mail, 

then please send it to the following address:  

Bud Wandall   

5583 Rain Lily Court   

Sarasota FL 34238   

2) Attend meetings when scheduled  

3) Assessment by our assessors  

4) NO W-9 - NO direct deposit info - NO check will be issued  

Dues of $79 will be deducted from your first check.  

The following is your compensation rate as it stands right now.   

Varsity: $89/AR $79  

JV: $74/AR $64  

Middle Schools: $60/game   

  



   
Here are the key individuals who lead the association:  

Brett Wiggins: President and Assessor   

Henry Jimenez: Vice President  

Bud Wandal: Treasurer   

Mitchell Weatherson: Secretary ​
​
John Young: Parliamentarian  

John McDonald: Statistician (he is not a board member)​

Carlos Martes: Assignor (he is not a board member)  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 941-650-7183.   

Bud Wandall  

MSRA Treasurer/Board Member  



   


